
 

 

 

 

Parent Bulletin 

Friday, 18th March 2016 

  

 

 

Parentview: 

We would like to advise you that you are able to give your views on the Academy to Ofsted via their parentview 

questionnaire, at any time – not just during inspections.  We would encourage you to do this at: 

www.parentview.ofsted.gov.uk 

Dates for your Diary: 

Friday 18th March – Monday 21st March – Venice Trip 

Thursday 24th March – Last Day of Term 

Monday 11th April – Summer Term Begins 

Monday 11th April – Head Boy/Girl Campaign  

Tuesday 12th April – Tuesday 3rd May – Ultimate Form Challenge  

Wednesday 13th April – Year 8 Parents Evening 

Monday 2nd May – Bank Holiday 

Wednesday 4th May – HPV Vaccinations 

Friday 6th May – Head Boy/Girl Election  

Monday 9th May – GCSE Exams Start 

Thursday 12th May – Junior Mastermind 

Thursday 19th May – Diploma Day 

Wednesday 25th May – Year 7 Parents Evening 

Friday 27th May – Last day of Term 

Monday 30th May – Friday 3rd June – Half Term 

Monday 6th June – Back to School 

Year 10 UEA Visit: 

A group of Year 10 students visited UEA this week to have a taste of university life. They attended seminars such as 

'Debating animal ethics', 'Success in business' and 'Healing animals: veterinary nursing'. They also visited student 

accommodation to see what it would be like to go to university. 

Students had a fantastic day which culminated in Bronte Rose winning a Kindle Fire for taking part in a Further 

Education Market Place Challenge! 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 

Representative in the Youth Parliament 

Harvey Luker in Year 10 is running to become a member of UK Youth Parliament for the local area.  

Haƌǀey’s ŵissioŶ stateŵeŶt is: 

͞I ǁould ŵake a good ŵeŵďer of youth parliaŵeŶt ďeĐause I feel I ĐaŶ ŵake a differeŶĐe to the youth ĐoŵŵuŶity 
and really represent their views in a non-biased manner.  I believe young people are pushed aside and with great 

ĐoŶfideŶĐe I ĐaŶ ŵake the Norfolk youth ǀoiĐe heard.͟ 

Please encourage your son/daughter to vote for Harvey. The vote is FREE via Text Vote! You can only vote once, if 

you vote twice from the same phone you may be charged. (Some phones warn them that it might charge because of 

the type of number it is but NCC have said that it is free). 

All that is needed is a teǆt ǁith ͞Elect HarǀeǇ͟ to 80800. 

The deadline for voting is Sunday 20th March.  Results will be announced on Tuesday 22nd March. 

  

Update on the Maths Alton Towers trip: 

This is just a reminder that the second instalment of £30 is due by Friday 18th March.   Please  

can you ensure that your child brings this money to me by Tuesday 22nd March as it is now  

overdue.  Please could all money/cheques be sent to Mrs Fysh in a sealed envelope with your  

Đhild’s Ŷaŵe oŶ.   

Many thanks to all parents who have already paid. 

Thank you for your support. 

Carolyn Fysh 

Numeracy Co-ordinator 

National CSE Awareness Day: 

As well as being Sport Relief Day today it is also National CSE Awareness Day. Child Sexual Exploitation (CSE) is a 

form of sexual abuse that involves the manipulation and/or coercion of young people under the age of 18 into 

sexual activity. The National Child Sexual Exploitation Awareness Day aims to highlight the issues surrounding CSE; 

encouraging everyone to think, spot and speak out against abuse and adopt a zero tolerance to adults developing 

inappropriate relationships with children or children developing inappropriate relationships with other children. 

If you use Twitter please follow our Twitter Account @SaferSchoolsKL or search the hashtag #CSEDay16 as there is 

plenty of information surrounding CSE Awareness being tweeted today. Also a couple of very good website links as 

well for more information relating to CSE http://www.stop-cse.org/national-child-exploitation-awareness-day/ & 

http://magdalenegroup.org  

Many Thanks  

PCSO Cockerill & PC Bolderstone. 

http://www.stop-cse.org/national-child-exploitation-awareness-day/
http://magdalenegroup.org/


 

 

Year 11 Hoodies: 

Year 11 hoodies are now on sale! Below is the link to our personalised Leavers Hoodies Online Shop: 

https://www.schoolleaverscompany.co.uk/shops/SL30705 

Students can order and pay for their hoodies online. They can choose their own style, colour, size and nickname (if 

required).  Hoodies are priced at £17.45 and £18.95 (zipped). 

The shop will close on the 15th April so please place your order by then. 

Hoodies will be delivered just before May half term break. 

If, for any reason, students are not able to order online, they may place their order with Reception but full payment 

must be made with the order. 

 

Fit4it Camp: 

We are very pleased to announce that we will be delivering our Fit4it Camp, for the first time within the King’s Lynn 

area! 

The Fit4it Camp is a FREE healthy lifestyle programme designed for 7-13 year olds (not 7-16 year olds as stated in the 

attached flyer) with a higher than average BMI, to learn about the importance of healthy eating and to improve 

physical activity levels and self-esteem through sport.  

The programme is open to: 

·         Students who may be struggling to control or maintain a healthy weight 

·         Students who may lack self-esteem 

·         Students who want to learn more about nutrition and healthy living 

The camp will take place at King’s Lynn Academy, where participants will be able to learn about different healthy 

eating topics (such as food labels, portion sizes and fats & sugars) through fun and interactive workshops and 

challenges. We will also provide the group with an opportunity to try a range of different sports including boxing, 

dance, football, rugby, handball, dodgeball and much much more! 

Included within the camp is also an overnight residential to Eaton Vale Activity Centre, where the group will take 

part in activities like abseiling, climbing, kayaking and go-karting! 

I hope you will agree that this is an exciting opportunity! 

We would love to be able to offer this to KLA students but we have a limited number of spaces available and interest 

for this programme is high.  

The camp will take place between the 4th- 8th April 2016.  

 

  

 

  



 

Nelson and Vancouver House update – Compiled by Mrs Germaney: 
 

It’s Ŷeaƌly Easteƌ!! I aŵ suƌe just like ŵe you aƌe lookiŶg foƌǁaƌd to the Easteƌ ďƌeak, I ǁill ďe speŶdiŶg Ƌuality tiŵe 
with my family. 

We have had lots of trips out with our students this week, all students involved have represented the Academy very 

well.  Some lucky students have set off to Venice today with Mrs Westbury and Miss Scoles, I hope you have fun! 

Today at the Academy we are supporting Sport Relief, students in Years 7-10 have dressed in sportswear for a 

donation of £1 and students have participated in a 1 mile run.  Thank you and well done to all of you for your 

suppoƌt.  DoŶ’t ǁoƌƌy Yeaƌ 11 studeŶts ǁill haǀe theiƌ oǁŶ ŶoŶ-uniform day soon and donations will go to the prom 

fund. 

Nelson and Vancouver did not have an assembly this week but we are all looking forward to the rewards assembly 

next week.  Staff are busy sending in their student nominations for blazer badges, I thoroughly enjoy celebrating 

students success! 

Nelson 

Well done to Karis Cassidy for earning 10 achievement points in one day, a letter of congratulations is on its way 

home. 

Student of the week nominations are: 

N1- Josh Andrews 

N2- Louis HopgoodN3- Libby York 

N4- Rebecca James 

N5- Nathan Clarke 

N6-  

Our student of the week is- Louis Hopgood – Extra efforts with his GCSE revision in Form time 

Vancouver 

A big thank you to our student receptionists this week, you have all worked very hard and have been very helpful.  

Niamh Wells, Ellie Gaskins, Lily King, Elisha Fitness, Connor Ballantyne, Blake Collison, Abbie Perry and Hollie Castle. 

Well done to Joe McNulty for earning 10 achievement points in one day, a letter of congratulations is on its way 

home to you. 

Student of the week nominations are: 

V1- Samanta Grinevic 

V2- Rochelle Bridges 

V3- Bethany Smith 

V4- Sam Hildon 

V5- Hannah Eke 

V6- James Clark 

Our student of the week is- Samanta Grinevic - always well behaved and tries hard across the Academy – 171 

achievement points! 

Have a good weekend! 

 



 

 

Cresswell and MacArthur House update – Compiled by Mrs Defty: 
 

There have been several varied trips and events this week. 

 

On Tuesday Mr McCowen took a group of students to London and the Academy hosted a technology competition. 

 

Wednesday - A trip to the UEA in Norwich where students were given an insight into University life and took part in 

workshops. 

 

Thursday - Thank you to M4 and Mrs Blade for an informative and entertaining assembly. As it was St PatƌiĐk’s Day 

and Mrs Blade and I are of Irish descent they spoke about the history of St Patrick and the traditions of this day. It 

ended with a video of a wonderful display of Irish dancing.  

 

Friday - Students took part in several activities, both in and out of the classroom. It was Diploma Day and Sports 

Relief and the trip to Venice left in the early hours of the morning.  

 

A huge thank you to all teachers and clerical support for arranging and organising these events.  

 

Year 11 have almost finished their mock exams, just Art on Monday. They have been impeccably behaved, enjoyed a 

light breakfast before their exams and we all hope their hard work will bring them success. 

 

Year 11 injections are next Wednesday 23rd March. Please make sure you have returned the consent form or collect 

another one from my office. 

 

Just to remind you that the term ends next Thursday and we finish at 3pm. 

 

Nominations for Student of the Week. 

 

C1           Harvey Luker                     For all his hard work for the Youth Parliament. 

C2           Lucy White                        Over 260 positive points and no negatives. 

C3           Jak Montague                   Improved effort, focus and behaviour in Humanities. 

C4           Christopher Warren        Excellent student, always volunteers to help. 

C5           Tia Benefer Goodbourn  No matter what she keeps smiling. 

C6           Megan Golding                 Great enthusiasm and contribution to her form assembly. 

 

 

 

This ǁeek’s ǁiŶŶeƌ is Haƌǀey Lukeƌ. This youŶg ŵaŶ has put aŶ aǁful lot of ǁoƌk iŶto  
his campaign to be elected to the Youth Parliament.  He is definitely a star of the future. 

Well done Harvey. 

 

 

 

M1         Lauren Back                      Hardworking pupil, passionate to succeed and always gives 100%. 

M2         Sapphire Jarman              Results in the Spelling Bee.           

M3         Ross Hall                            Always gets a black belt in the Numeracy Ninjas. 

M4         Haƌƌy O’Neill                     Positive, helpful and polite. 

M5         Adam Russell                    A really delightful young man who always tries his best in everything. 

M6         Viktorijka Truksinaite      Hard working, polite and positive. 

 

MaĐAƌthuƌ’s StudeŶt of the Week is Adam Russell.  Thoroughly deserved. 

 

Have a great weekend. 

 

 





REMEMBER YOU ARE 
NOT ALONE 

The police are there to support 
you, not judge you. Contact 101 
or your Safer School Police Officer 

HELP AND ADVICE IS 
OUT THERE:
Parents and Carers

Teachers

Childline 
0800 11 11 | www.childline.org.uk

Childline free Zipit app

CEOP
www.ceop.police.uk | www.thinkuknow.co.uk

GFS Platform 
01493 852253 | www.gfsplatform.org.uk 

WHAT IS 
SEXTING? 

Sending and / or receiving 
naked pictures or ‘nudes’

Sending and / or receiving 
sexual or provocative        
pictures or videos

THESE COULD BE 
FROM...

A friend

Your boyfriend

Your girlfriend

Ex-boyfriend

Ex-girlfriend

Someone online

You

Stranger

BackBack Contacts
Search

DO YOU 
SEXT?



SEXTING HAPPENS 
FOR LOTS OF REASONS

Such as:
• Feeling harassed or forced
• Peer pressure from others
• You may want to fit in
• You feel it may prove your sexuality
• You’re in love or in a relationship
• You’re in a long distance relationship
• You may trust your partner
• You may just be proud of your body!

WHO COULD END UP 
SEEING YOUR SEXT?

BASICALLY ANYONE AND 
EVERYONE COULD SEE YOUR SEXT!

BEFORE YOU SEND 
A PHOTO OR VIDEO 
ASK YOURSELF ….

• Why do you want to send it?
• Who are you sending it to?
• What are the risks?
• Who might end up seeing it?
• What could happen to it?

Remember once a picture or video is 
shared it is impossible to get back.
IT COULD END UP ANYWHERE 
For example it could be posted online 
where it can then be copied, changed 
and distributed without your knowledge.

ASK YOURSELF...

ARE YOU HAPPY FOR EVERYONE 
TO SEE THAT PHOTO OR VIDEO 

YOU JUST SENT?

SEXTING CAN 
HAVE SERIOUS 
CONSEQUENCES

Did you know?

THE FACTS
It’s illegal to sext with someone under the age of 

18, as technically you are producing and distributing 

child pornography. By receiving and then sharing the 

pictures or videos you are at risk of being prosecuted, 

even if the picture is taken and shared with permission. 

DO YOU KNOW
When applying for University or jobs they often do 

background checks on you, which could include 

criminal checks, Facebook or any other sites where 

your name is mentioned. This may affect the success 

of your application. Many countries requiring a visa 

will not let you travel with certain criminal convictions; 

these include America and Australia.

Friends

Teachers

All with internet 
access

Family

Entire school/
college

Future employer/ 
colleague

Sexting is a criminal offence. 

You could be criminalised and 

even potentially put on to the 

Sex Offender Register!



THINK YOU KNOW 

WHAT YOUR CHILD 

IS DOING ONLINE?

AN A-Z POCKET GUIDE
OF SOCIAL MEDIA APPS



Gone are the days of Facebook 
as a one-stop shop for all social-
networking needs. 

It may seem more complicated 
to share photos on Instagram, 
post secrets on Whisper, flirt with 
people on Skout, and share jokes on 
Twitter, but young adults seem to 
enjoy keeping up with their various 
virtual outposts, and each one offers 
something different. 

You don’t need to know the ins and 
outs of all the apps and sites that 
are “hot” right now (and frankly, if 
you did, they wouldn’t be trendy 
anymore). But knowing the basics 
can make the difference between a 
positive and a negative experience 
for your child.

Generally you should be cautious of 
the following:
• Many apps allow accessibility of 

inappropriate content, such as 
foul language, explicit images, 
pornography and criminal 
activity. 

• Each app has it’s own security 
settings, many of which may 
display content as public. Always 
refer to the apps settings to 
tighten security.

• Some apps have geo-location 
enabled by default, enabling 
the user to be tracked and 
facilitating the meeting of 
strangers. 

We’ve detailed some of the most 
popular types of apps and websites 
for teens, and what you should know 
about them over the next few pages.



Ask.fm allows users to 

anonymously ask and answer 

questions. It can be a useful and 

fun resource, but it’s worth monitoring 

because the anonymity can lead to 

bullying and dangerous topics of 

discussion.

Burn Note is a text only messaging 

app that erases messages after a 

set period of time, allowing kids 

to communicate covertly. To discourage 

copying and taking screenshots, a 

spotlight-like system only reveals a 

portion of the message at a time. You 

don’t have to have the app to receive a 

Burn Note.

Chatroulette matches up users with 

other random users for a video 

chat. There are no filters, meaning 
anyone can get matched up with anyone 

of any age. It is known that ‘spins’ on this 

site often result in someone who may be 

naked or engaged in a sexual act.

Instagram allows users to snap, 

edit, and share photos and 

15-second videos.  You can apply 

filters and effects, making your photos 
look high quality and artistic. Teens may 

measure the “success” of their photos - 

even their self-worth - by the number of 

likes or comments they receive.

Kik Messenger is a fun messaging 

app with the ability to create 

memes and add videos and 

images to chats. However, it allows easy 

communication with strangers who share 

their Kik usernames. It’s also a popular 

site for spammers of all types.

Meet Me has a “Match” feature 

whereby users can “secretly 

admire” others, users can chat with 

whoever’s online, as well as search locally, 

opening the door for potential trouble. 

The app also asks permission to use 

location services, meaning you can find 
the closest matches wherever you go.



Omegle is a chat site that puts 

two strangers together in their 

choice of a text chat or video chat 

room. Since the chats are anonymous, the 

language and content is often much more 

explicit than those with an identifiable 
user might be.

ooVoo is a free video, voice, and 

messaging app allowing group 

chats with up to 12 people on their 

approved contact lists; which can help 

ease parents’ safety concerns. However, 

It can be distracting and addictive due to 

how accessible the app is.

Skout is a flirting app that allows 
users to sign up as teens or adults. 

They’re placed in the appropriate 

peer group, where they can post to a 

feed, comment, add pictures and chat. If 

your teens are going to use a dating app, 

Skout is probably the safest choice if used 

appropriately, however, there’s no age 

verification. 

Slingshot is a service where 

messages and photos are 

completely random. In order for a 

user to see what someone has sent them, 

they have to send something back first. 
This poses the very real risk of young 

adults receiving inappropriate content.

Snapchat is a messaging app that 

lets users put a time limit on the 

pictures and videos they send 

before they disappear  — which could 

prompt teens to take more risks with their 

posts than they would on other sites. 

However, images can be screenshot and 

then sent to others.

Tinder is a photo and messaging 

dating app that lets users see 

and “like” any other user within 

a minimum 1-mile radius. If the other 

user also sends a “like,” they can chat 

and exchange information. Geolocation 

enables teens to meet up with nearby 

people, which can be very dangerous.



Tumblr is a stream of text, photos, 

videos and audio clips where users 

create and follow short blogs, or 

“tumblelogs”. Privacy can be guarded but 

only by creating a second profile, which 
can be password protected. Reblogging 

is a feature that many teens like;  but do 

you want your kids’ content on someone 

else’s page.

Twitter allows users to post brief, 

140-character messages - called 

“tweets” - and follow other 

users’ activities. Teens like using it to 

share tidbits and keep up with news and 

celebrities. Tweets are by default public, 

unless set to private. 

Vine lets users post and watch 

looping six-second video clips. 

Teens usually use Vine to create 

and share silly videos of themselves and/

or their friends and families. All activity is 

public by default. 

WhatsApp is an instant messaging 

app of text, image, video and 

audio messages exchanged 

for free. However, the potential for 

communication with strangers is high. 

Whisper is a “confessional” app 

allowing users to post what’s on 

their mind with an image. They’re 

often sexual in nature and users often 

try to meet people nearby. Although it’s 

anonymous to start, it may not stay that 

way, users are encouraged to exchange 

details in the “Meet Up” section.

Yik Yak allows users to post 

short comments to the 500 

geographically nearest users. 

Young people can find out opinions, 
secrets, rumors, and more. By default, 

your exact location is shown unless you 

turn it off. This app is reported to hold: 

cyberbullying, explicit sexual content, 

unintended location-sharing, and explicit 

information about drugs and alcohol.



If teens use apps and websites respectfully, 

appropriately, and with a little parental 

guidance, they should be fine. 

If your children are online and using apps, 

you need to have an honest and open 

discussion about the potential dangers 

and how they can keep themselves safe.

Beyond the usual safety precautions of 

not giving out personal info to strangers, 

kids need to be reminded that what 

happens online, stays online — forever. 

There is no such thing as a disappearing 

message or a permanently deleted 

picture. 

Bottom line: if they wouldn’t want you to 

see it or read it, they shouldn’t post it.

Concerned about what your child may be 

doing online, there are some monitoring 

apps that can help.

Avira is a behind-the-scenes look at your child’s 

account, listing new friends and significant events. 
Friend requests not in their age group or mutual 

friend create alerts and it scans pictures of your 

child that may be harmful.

My Mobile Watchdog lets you see social 

media posts, call and text logs and phone location. 

It allows you to block apps and set curfews 

preventing your child accessing social media or 

sending texts.

TeenSafe lets you look at your child’s text 

messages, including those deleted, call logs, 

browsing history and phone location. 

Halt allows you to look at your child’s status 

updates and pictures. You can also flag them, or 
delete them; great for younger kids who aren’t 

quite social media savvy and may not realise the 

potential problems.

SelfieCop aims to teach children to stay safe 

by sending any photos taken to a parents phone, 

making them think ‘do i really want my parent to 

see this?’.

HELP IS OUT THERE



DO YOU RECOGNISE THE SIGNS OF 

CHILD SEXUAL EXPLOITATION?

STAY UP TO DATE WITH NEW APPS

Net aware 
www.net-aware.org.uk
The Magdalene Group
www.magdalenegroup.org
Internet Matters
www.internetmatters.org
CEOP
www.ceop.police.uk | www.thinkuknow.co.uk
Norfolk Police
www.norfolk.police.uk | 101

S
A
F
E
G
U
A
R
D

bsent from school or repeatedly running away

amilial abuse and/or problems at home – living 
in care
motional and physical condition – self harming, low 
esteem, injuries

angs, older age groups and involvement in crime

se of technology and sexual bullying

lcohol and drug misuse

eceipt of unexpected gifts or money

istrust of authority figures – parents, teachers, 
police, social services

exual health and behaviour – STI’s, pregnancy, 
terminations


	Parent Bulletin 18 03 16b
	2016 Flyer
	SextingLeafletV2

